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unacceptable as a basis for further discussion from
the above perspective as well as for all the reasons
which Secretary Kissinger discussed with the Foreign

Minister.

4, For these reasons, the U.S. side again states
its belief that it is in the interest of neither
side to conclude the President's visit with a public
statement which highlights our differences without
also including some balance of common points and
shared objectives which will indicate the intention
of the two sides to build a durable bilateral

relationship.

5. We cannot accept the Chinese view that the U.S. draft
press statement is a refurbished version of the draft
communique submitted by the U.S. side on October 20,
since we made a major effort to take account of Chinese
views, including acceptance verbatim of all the positive
paragraphs in the Chinese draft communique handed us

on October 22. However, if the Chinese side wants to

add some paragraphs, we are prepared to consider them.

As the U.S. side has already put forward its ideas

for a joint press statement, we request that the
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Chinese side now put forward its ideas regarding such
a press statement, or suggest the kinds of changes

in the U.S. draft which would make it a mutually
acceptable document. We would appreciate receipt

of such a draft or suggestions for changes in the
U.S. draft as soon as possible as this will permit
further exchanges of view before the President's

arrival.

6. The U.S. side adds that it is prepared to accept

a wholly non-substantive press statement which would

be merely descriptive of the President's visit. It is
our considered judgment, however, that such a statement
would be interpreted in many quarters as being indicative
of a major crisis in our relations. The public accounts
of the Secretary's recent visit indicate the likelihood of
creating such an impressioﬁ. We have no reason to fear
the consequences of such speculation, but the Chinese
side should consider whether this will serve the
objectives both sides seek to attain in the world and

in the normalization process. Therefore, the U.S. side
will welcome suggestions from the Chinese side on a

jolint press statement. //’Eii?\\
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7. With regard to announcing the President's visit,

we propose that a public announcement be made in both
capitals on Tuesday, November 4, at noon Washington

time. We would plan to use the same language put forward
by the Chinese side during the Secretary's final
discussion session with the Foreign Minister except

for changing the date of departure from December 6 to

December 5.

8. You should finally say to the Foreign Minister
that given the brief time which remains for technical
planning for the President's visit, we obviously would
like to proceed with advance arrangements as soon as
is convenient for the Chinese side. You should ask
Chiao how soon the Chinese side would be prepared to
receive an advance party of approximately 40 people,
which would arrive by government aircraft from Tokyo.
You should indicate that from our perspective we are
prepared to have the advance team arrive as early as
November 61 In discussing this point you should couch
the tone of your remarks so as not to make the Chinese
feel we are imposing on them an unacceptably early

arrival time for the advance party.





































































